From:  Aaron Pedersen, USFS 
Jul 26, 2016
Subject: Contractor Falling Fatality- Cottage Grove Ranger District
Hello All,
 As field season is in full swing and it appears that fire activity here in the NW is beginning to pick up, I wanted to remind you of the importance of following good safety practices at all times and especially during felling operations.  A recent fatality of a contractor really brings home how quickly something can go terribly wrong on an otherwise normal day at work.  Please review the details of the incident and share this tragic story with other sawyers to serve as a stark reminder of the importance of sound decision making and following a procedural approach each and every time you pick up a saw.   
 Please review page 22-23 of the Forest Service Saw Operations Guide under “Felling Process Specifics” and work to make following these steps second nature,  to do so may save your life.   
 Incident Narrative:
At approximately 08:30 hours on July 22, 2016, I was notified by my Patrol Captain of a possible fatality that had occurred on the Cottage Grove Ranger District the day prior. A contractor was falling timber at an active timber sale on the Cottage Grove Ranger District off of Forest Road 1721 mp5. Witnesses state that the individual was falling a tree, the tree landed on a curved maple and the butt of the tree kicked back, struck and landed on the individual. Other loggers at the scene removed the tree off the individual to check for a pulse, but was unable to locate one. They called 911.  

 
